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From: Jill & Clay <oakes@olypen.com>
Sent: Tuesday, September 27, 2022 2:58 PM
To: Office State Actuary, WA
Subject: Plan I COLA

CAUTION:External email. 

Dear SCPP Member, 

My name is Jill Oakes and I am a PERS 1 retiree. I've been retired 16 years and cost of living adjustments have 
been few over that time.  Especially at this time, it is a struggle to keep up with inflation…food, utilities, etc.  I am 
requesting that you recommend a Plan 1 COLA for PERS and TRS to the 2023 Legislature. I am counting on you to 
help me and the other retirees of Washington’s educational system. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 
Jill Oakes 
2013 Black Diamond Road 
Port Angeles, WA  98363 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Legislature. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 


